Newsletter Embrace our Kids

November 2019

November had already past and we are ready to share with you the latest news of our rehab center for street children "Embrace our Kids".

This month was not easy and full of different happenings: the return of some kids to their families, counseling and prayers for the ones who had ran away,

different activities for our kids and everyday routine.

In November 9 kids have been returned to their families.

We have often written about Damaris, she has finally had all of the evaluations at the clinic. The good news is that her spine is straightening and she can now sit up unassisted. But, unfortunately, a tumor was found in her brain that will require a very expensive surgery.



Our kids had the opportunity to attend a

evangelical service at the church of our service worker Veronica. There they had Bible lessons as well as different activities. The boys were able to serve others as well by helping clean up and even plated a tree.

The school year has finished. Kids who

were attending boarding schools have returned. Dan Moudoka is one of them. He attends a boarding school far away from Kitale, in Pokot. He is a very good student but the school is not the best. There is often a shortage of food there and personal belongings are often stolen. He cannot return to his family for the duration of the break because there is a lot of kids and not enough food, Dan's younger brother has been living on the streets because of this. So Dan spends a week at home and a week at Embrace.





In November, our center celebrated Thanksgiving. We always teach our children that they have a lot to be thankful for. And in their prayers and in their testimonies they shared their thanks to God. That day we also had a graduation ceremony for the kids who had finished a series of Bible lessons called "The Greatest Journey". Each of them recited evangelical passages from the Bible. The kids enjoyed games, dancing and fellowship. Of course there

was a special lunch as well.

We are grateful to God for His faithfulness, help and leadership in this ministry, for His strength that He gives us to continue this work and never give up. Also for the people that support us in our work.

We have needs that we wanted to share with you. Please keep us in your prayers:

-financial support of our ministry, at this moment we have 44% out of 100% needed to enable us to continue our work.

-we need a new building, we have been asked to vacate our current building a long time ago and now at any moment we could be thrown out.

-search for a new teacher for the kids. Two of our teachers are moving to the capital of Kenya - Nairobi and we pray for God to send us a good, dedicated teacher who will love our kids and will be able to reach their hearts (it is extremely hard to find such a person in Kenya).

-We pray to God to find a way to solve the problem of older kids. There are mostly kids from 15-18 on the street who have never been to school and have not worked a day in their life. They have no where to go. We cannot take them in because our center is for kids up to 14 years of age.

Thank you for being with us!